Board of Selectmen

Town Hall Hearing Room

March 3, 1999

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Howard Grossman.  Selectmen present included Jeffrey White, Lawrence Gallagher, David Ernst and Peter Hall.  Town Administrator William Dugan was absent.

The Board discussed the four petitioned articles submitted to the Town Clerk on Monday, March 1, 1999 rather than the due date of Friday, February 26th because of the closure of Town Hall due to a snow storm.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to place these four petitioned articles on the Annual Town Meeting warrant.

The Board conducted a performance evaluation of the Town Administrator.  Chairman Grossman read the rating factors.  Board members stated their numerical scores for each category and Chairman Grossman announced the average.  The average results were as follows:

Quantity of Work – 2.60

Quality of Work – 2.40

Job Cooperation – 4.20

Ability to Work with Others – 2.60

Adaptability – 2.60

Job Knowledge – 2.40

Initiative – 2.60

Budget – 1.80

Supervision – 2.25

Personnel – 2.00

Leadership – 2.80

Execution of Policy – 2.60

Department Performance – 3.40

Overall Evaluation of Employee Performance – 2.50

Quality of Work Results – 2.67

Quantity of Work Results – 2.67

Initiative – 3.67

Planning – 2.50

Communications – 3.25

Cooperation & Teamwork – 2.50

Leadership – 2.75 

It was requested that copies of the evaluations be made for the Town Administrator and Board members.

There was consensus that the Board meet on March 8th and 15th and that the Town Administrator’s evaluation be discussed on the 15th.
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On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously that the Board of Selectmen direct the Town Administrator not to release to the press or the general public any information regarding projected tax rates and sources of funding for various Town Meeting articles until such time as the Board of Selectmen by majority vote decide to release such information.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously that each Selectman’s evaluation of the Town Administrator be placed in a confidential personnel file in the Selectmen’s Office and that a copy of each Selectman’s evaluation be given to the Town Administrator and to the other Selectmen who will keep the material confidential and that the Chairman of the Board of Selectmen compile a composite score for each evaluation item and release these scores to the press and the general public.

On a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to instruct the Town Administrator to advertise, take applications and hire a Harbormaster as soon as possible.

The meeting recessed from 6:53 p.m. to 6:55 p.m. to allow Selectman Hall time to see if the Town Administrator was working in the building and could join the meeting – Selectman Hall reported that the Town Administrator was not in the building at this time.

Jean Pilcher addressed the Board regarding the sand being deposited at Keller’s Corner and was informed that the DPW was moving sand removed from under the pier during the L shaped pier renovation project.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 7:02 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,








Linda Smulligan








Administrative Assistant
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